

# Stitching Memories Quilt Guild

May 2017

# President's Message

Due to some health issues that our sweet president is dealing with, we don't have a message from her. She will be at the Guild meeting. Please keep her in your prayers. The will present our budget at this meeting. Also remember to pick up your ticket packets for our guilt.

## Treasurer's Report by Brenda Keller

Beginning Balance \$5,305.01

Deposits:

Dues 60.00

Dues 120.00

Disbursements:

Leslie Lamb April Program 100.00 Storage R us 102.00

**Ending Balance** 

\$5,283.01

### SMQG Minutes

April 17, 2017

Stitching Memories Quilt Guild meeting was called to order at 6 p.m. Monday, April 17, 2017 by President Sharon Pulis. She thanked those who brought food to tonight's meeting, and introduced our guest and newest member, Renee Childress.

President Pulis asked for prayer requests, and received a request for Dee Dee's mother.

Leslie Lamb, of the Oklahoma City Modern Quilt Guild, presented the program on Modern Quilts.

Claudette Atwood made a motion to accept the March member meeting minutes as presented in the newsletter. Donna Rice seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Brenda Keller made a motion to accept the Treasurer's report as presented. Donna Rice seconded the motion. Motion carried.

President Pulis reminded the members of the "One Stop Two Stops Quilt Shop Hop" April 20, 21 &  $22^{nd}$  from 9:00 am -5:30 pm in Chickasha at Quilts by Gail and Steelman's Framing, Gifts & Sew Much More.

President Pulis let the members know that next month's program will be presented by Donna Klein, from Lawton guild, on the Dresden Quilt Block; June's program will be Shirley Burns presenting Feeling Froggy; July's program will be Angie Lewis presenting Tips & Tricks; and August's program will be Carol Capshaw presenting Pieced Letters.

President Pulis told the members that the board will be presenting the budget at the May meeting.

Brenda Keller said she had packets of tickets for the Raffle Quilt. The members need to check them out and start selling them now for the 2018 Quilt Show.

Members were reminded to pay their membership dues.

The members were also reminded to bring fat quarters for the 2018 Quilt Show.

President Pulis thanked Judy Hawkins for filling in and conducting the March meeting.

No further business, the meeting adjourned, and members presented their Show-n-Tell projects.

Claudette Atwood Secretary



# <u>Birthdays</u>

Janice Jackson 4th  $\,$  Nickie Carpenter 6th  $\,$  Becky Reese 9th



# Refreshments

<u>Savory</u>	<u>Sweet</u>
Carol Capshaw	Oley Alsobrook
Martha Walker	Claudette Atwood
Brenda Keller	Angie Lewis

# 2017 Program Calendar

May	Donna Klein	Dresden Quilt Block
June	Shirley Burns	Feeling Froggy
July	Angie Lewis	Tips & Tricks
Auq	Carol Capshaw	Pieced Letters

If anyone hears of an interesting program, please contact Judy Hawkins.



# Quilt Show News

- Keep bringing in your FQs for the Batiks/Brights and the Traditional/Mixed raffle baskets, also sewing notions for the Sewing Basket. Please give these to Kay Gray or Gloria O'Neal
- Country Store ideas. Quality not quantity. Trendy items, something you would buy.

Carol Capshaw, Quilt Show Chairman 580-483-6713

carolcapshaw@me.com